## EAST AURORA PLANNING COMMISSION REGULAR MEETING

October 5, 2010 6:30 PM

PRESENT: ABSENT:

Dan Castle, Chairman Stacy Oar Carol Smith Don Wynes

Frank Mesi Lowell Dewey Laura Mehl

Alternate Bud Babcock

Also Present:

Code Enforcement Officer William Kramer

Others Present:

Mayor, Allan Kasprzak, Trustees, Libby Weberg and Randy West

Library Board: Deborah Carr Hoagland & Alvin Fontanese

Fire Department: Craig Thrasher

Chairman, Dan Castle, opened the meeting at 6:30 PM and noted that a quorum was present for the meeting tonight.

Carol Smith made a motion to approve the minutes of July 6, 2010 as written, seconded by Frank Mesi with a unanimous vote to follow.

Laura Mehl made a motion to close the meeting at 6:35 PM, seconded by Carol Smith and passed unanimously.

The Planning Commission members then met for an informal meeting, to discuss the possibility of the New Fire Hall on the corner of Main St. & Whaley Ave. along with ideas for additional space/parking for the East Aurora Library.

Respectfully submitted,

Susanne M. Wolff, Deputy Clerk